
GRANVILLE EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 

  TERM 3 - WEEK 10           THURSDAY 20TH SEPTEMBER 2012   

OUR CHILDREN 

Term 3 2012                

Tuesday 17th July to   
Friday 21st Sept 

Term 4 2012  

Monday 8th October to 
Wednesday 19th Dec             

What’s On the Notice 
Board 

 Granville East Starting 
School 2013 

 Colonial Kids Down at the 
Dairy—Parramatta Park 

 Basketball Development 
Camp 

 Go 4 Fun 

Gold Badge 
Assembly 

Friday 21st 
September 

Gold Badge 
Treat 

Friday 21st 
September 

School    
Resumes  

Monday 8th 
October 

TERM 3 CALENDAR 

CALLING ALL          
PRESCHOOLERS            

Is your child turning 5 
on  or before  31 July 

2013? 

ENROL NOW!                                                        
You will receive a FREE 

Transition to School      
program to help your 

child succeed at school.                                                                 
Call in  for an            

application form. 

N Morris, Rel Principal 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations GEPS on a very busy and 
rewarding Term 3. Students have been 
provided with many valuable 
opportunities throughout the term. 
 
Father’s Day Stall 
Thank you to the P & C who organised a 
Father’s Day stall to celebrate the 
wonderful fathers of our GEPS community. 
The stall was a huge success with all items 
selling out. 
 
Best of British 
The whole school participated in our 
fantastic Best of British performance day 
to coincide with the Olympic Games held 
in London this year. Many visitors joined in 
our celebration and could be heard singing 
along to the Spice Girls and One Direction. 
 
PSSA Finals 
We have a lot of very talented athletes at 
GEPS. This year both Junior and Senior 
Netball and Soccer made it to the semi 
finals in the PSSA competition which 
involves competing against 12 schools in 
our local area. Senior soccer and both 
Junior and Senior Netball progressed to 
the final. Senior soccer fought a hard 
match and came away with a draw. Both 
Junior and senior Netball triumphed and 
brought home a trophy. I would like to 
congratulate all PSSA teams on their 
sportsmanship, dedication and skill. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Regional Athletics Carnival 
GEPS students continued to shine in 
athletics. Hayley Merritt, Ayden Medcalf, 
Atelina Rakuli, Ponipate Toga and Ayman 
Alahmad represented the Auburn Zone at 
the Regional Athletics Carnival. All of the 
students competed well with Ayden 
progressing to the State Athletics Carnival. 
Well done to you all! 
 
Chess Tournament 
Students from GEPS attended a one day 
Chess Tournament at Our Lady of Lourdes 
School at Seven Hills. The students 
competed against other schools in teams 
of three. All the teams played seven very 
exciting and competitive matches.  
Congratulations Aava Adhikari, Kawon Sirl, 
& Csant Bhusal who qualified for the finals 
and Lawson Lim, Evert Chan, Malaki Sirl, 
Eric Moon, Henry Lim & Kabin Rana who 
have played strategically all year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Starting Big School in 2013? 
If your child is 5, or turning 5 before July 
31 next year, they are eligible to start 
Kindy. We need you to put in an 
application form, so that we can organise 
classes and teachers for 2013. You will 
also be invited to our free Transition to 
School Program, starting Tuesday 18th 
October. Call and collect an application 
form.  
 
 
Have a happy and safe holiday and be 
ready for an eventful Term 4 starting 
Monday 8th October, 2012. 
 
 
 
 



Granville East Primary School  Library Needs Your Help !                                                                                         

If you have any spare time to assist with covering books in the library it would be 
greatly appreciated.  We have          numerous resources that are waiting to be 

covered so they can go on the shelves for your children to enjoy. 
 

Even in the time you wait for the afternoon bell to collect your children would be helpful.                         
No experience required. 

 
Come along in a group and use this opportunity to catch up while helping out the school. 

 
Enquiries should be directed to our friendly    librarian Mrs Crowshaw, who will be very     

grateful for any assistance you can offer. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

E Adams   T Ryan               V Wallace   N Morris 

Assistant Principal (Rel) Assistant Principal (Rel) Assistant Principal  Rel. Principal 

PLAYGROUND AWARDS  

Mohammed A 5/6M 

Kawsar 1/2F 

Sereen 1/2O 

Tailyn 1/2K 

Adam 1/2O 

Rahmey KC 

We are Safe 

We are Respectful 

We are Learners 

     . 

 

A big thank you   to all the parents/carers who 
supported our fundraiser by donating cakes 
and biscuits which were  sold at the school 
performance last Tuesday.  It was a great   
success, we made $282.50 for the school. 

Independent Writing 
in KG 

KG have been working 
hard this term during 
Independent Writing 
groups.  We love being able to 

“Write the Room” as well as think 
of our very own sentences to 

write about the Big Book we are 
reading.  

We are becoming such fantastic 
writers! 


